
Minutes of Meeting 

 

Central Arkansas Trail Alliance 

December 9, 2013 

Vinos Brewpub, Little Rock, Arkansas 

 

Welcome and Introductions – Mike Mitchell welcomed everyone to the second CATA meeting 

and introduced special guests. 

 

Special Guest – Norm Berner, Volunteer Coordinator for the Little Rock Parks and Recreation 

Dept. and Neighborhood Association President for the Hindman Park area, explained that the 

LRPR Dept. would welcome any volunteer assistance that CATA could provide to assist with 

maintaining trails in the city parks. He explained the Department’s volunteer-based ranger patrol 

and asked attendees to consider enrolling. He also asked everyone to participate in Little Rock’s 

city-wide cleanup effort on March 8. 

 

CATA Trail Survey – Bruce Alt reviewed the results of the survey that had been distributed to 

everyone that attended the first CATA meeting. 

 

General Discussion – Mike Mitchell led the discussion on electing officers and board members, 

types of activities that CATA should volunteer for, and other trail users and mountain bike 

groups that we should link with. Participants suggested potential activities including mountain 

bike rides for kids, skills clinics for kids and women, and workdays on trail systems. 

 

Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Bruce Alt, December 10, 2013 

 

 


